IMF Fall Meeting

October 15 & 16, 2013
On Tuesday, October 15, 2013, the 2013 IMF Fall Meeting was held at ETS University in Montreal, QC Canada.  There were 31 attendees (see attached list) at this year’s Fall Meeting.
In the business portion of today’s meeting, Ken Eakin reported that there is currently a balance of $81,325 in the IMF treasury.  Ken said that our IMF $10,000 donation to support ASM Materials Training Camps for students & teachers was gratefully accepted.  There were 31 paid member companies for 2013.  Dues notices for 2014 will sent out around December 1, 2013.  The dues per member company will remain at $1000.  The 2014 IMF Spring Meeting will be in April 2014.  Case Western Reserve University in Cleveland, OH has offered to host this meeting.  Professor David Schwam said that a tour of Lincoln Electric production facilities could be included.  Brian Connell will again contact Dave Delmaster at Union Electric to see if his company would be willing to host the IMF Fall Meeting next year.  Steve Prock will move into the IMF Past-President position in 2014.  Thanks to Steve for his valuable leadership during 2013.  Walter Parker will become the 2014 IMF President and Jason Bowser will take over the 2014 IMF VP-Programs position.  Jeff Towns will assume Jason’s IMF Board Member-At-Large spot.              
Three IMF Research Project proposals were discussed.  FIA/FIERF research projects of possible interest to IMF members were discussed by Carola Sekreter of the Forging Industry Association.  Professor David Schwam of Case Western Reserve University discussed “Welding & Additive Manufacturing Repair of Cast Iron Molds & Parts”.  Chris Hrizo of Whemco discussed a possible “Control of Hydrogen Embrittlement” research project to be conducted by Dr. Issac Garcia of the University of Pittsburgh.  The memberships seemed to favor supporting hydrogen embrittlement research perhaps focused on AISI 4340 steel.  Several IMF member companies would be willing to submit steel samples to the University of Pittsburgh for this research project.  This two-year project would cost approximately $60,000 per year to fund a University of Pittsburgh graduate student to conduct the research work under Dr. Garcia’s supervision.  The membership is also interested in supporting FIA/FIERF research projects of interest to the IMF as well as Professor Schwam’s ingot mold repair proposal.  The membership indicated that this ingot mold repair project could be best conducted with participation from Hilti & Campana, the two major companies already engaged in ingot mold repair.
Excellent presentations were made today on “Installation of Level 2 System at Joy Global Longview" by Jason Gahan of Joy Global, "Modeling Macrosegregation in Large Size Cast Ingots” by Moshsen Masoumi of ETS University, "Optimization of Open Die Forging Process through Experimentation & Modeling" by Davood Shahriari of ETS University and “Use of CalPhaD Methods for Steel Design & Processing” by Johann Hamel-Akre of ETS University.  A tour of the ETS University facilities was also conducted.  In addition, an excellent overview of the Sorel Forge production facilities was given by Guillaume Viel of Sorel Forge prior to tomorrow's IMF Tour of their plant.         
On Wednesday, October 16, 2013, a fantastic tour of the Sorel Forge in Sorel-Tracy, QC production facilities was conducted.  Many thanks to all Sorel Forge personnel for the wonderful plant visit.
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